
       Langlade County 4-H Leaders Association 

                 Meeting Minutes  July 15th 2012 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Roseann 

Hoffman at 6:00 pm. 

Attendees in person: Holly Luerssen, Nick Luerssen, Roseann 

Hoffman, Kathy Hohensee, Corey Curtis, Stephanie 

Loderbauer, Carrie Wiley, Shaughn Novy, Tina Wild, Carol 

Lese, Kim Frisch, Justin Frisch,Chad Luerssen,   Emily 

Doucette, Gordon Hayes, Richard Wiegert, Ben Pierce,              

Kris Arrowood, Janet Waterhouse, Sandy Fischer, Vicky   

Adamski , Gary Adamski , Jim Adamski , Sara Adamski , Shelli 

Hagerty ,Jason Vagel , Kathy Teal , Lisa Fillion , Carlene Nagel , 

 Pledges were recited 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

Report was sent out and everybody should have gotten the 

report. Carol Lese motioned to approve the report, Nick 

Luerssen seconded it. Motioned carries 

 

Treasure’s Report: 

The report went out with the agenda, Kathy Hohensee 

motioned to approve the report, Corey Curtis seconded it. 

Motioned carries 

 

4-H Educator’s Report: 

Camp Susan wrapped up with 29 campers and 13 councilors 

and was a great success considering the times. 

There was a 4-H showcase at the library on July 21st for 

promoting and recruiting 4-H with 10 different groups from 

4:30-6:30pm. 



Experience Wisconsin trip is in the planning for 5,6,7 graders 

to travel to different parts of Wisconsin with a 4-year rotation, 

this would be for the 2022 year. 

Explore UW Madison day trip is in the works for both 

Langlade and Lincoln county youth, to explore the Bio-Tech 

department to learn some hands-on programming and would 

be scheduled possibly in September or October.   

 

Discussion and Possible Action: 

2022 Budget draft, fundraising needs to be looked at to see 

what options are available. The draft wasn’t complete and 

Roseann would like to go over it further with Holly. 

Positive promotion campaign, there was an ad in the Shopper 

there was no cost for the add. There was an email sent to the 

radio station to see if anyone could be in the Breakfast Club it 

would be for all the 4-H youth and Leaders. This would be to 

promote 4-H the schedule would be 4-5 months out, and the 

PSA could be prerecorded. This would be for the second 

Friday of the month. A motion to move forward with this was 

brought up by Carol lese and seconded by Kathy Hohensee. 

All were in favor and motion carried. 

Request for funding letter campaign Roseann would like 

Shaughn to head this project because of her letter writing 

abilities and it would be put on the agenda for next month’s 

meeting. 

Fundraising Opportunities. Fast Stop has promoted 4-H by 

creating a program that donates $.03 per gallon of fuel 

purchased with a designated Fast Stop fuel card. This is for 

everybody and it goes from September 1st  2021  October 31st 

2022.  Justin Frisch motioned to move forward with the FS 

promotion, Kim Frisch seconded it, all were in favor and 

motion was approved.   

A motion to adjourn the meeting was brought up by Nick 

Luerssen and was seconded by Kathy Hohensee, meeting was 

adjourned at 6:34 pm. 

           



 

 

 

 


